
KEYSTONE COUNCIL No. 113, A.M.D. 

May 6, 2000 

Masonic Temple, Dover, Delaware 

 

Keystone Council No. 113 was opened in form at 11:00 am with the following officers present: 

 

Sovereign Master  Herbert J. Atkinson 

Senior Warden  John B. Dorsey 

Junior Warden  James A. Pletz 

Secretary-Treasurer Mark E. Irwin, P.S.M. 

Senior Deacon  Haywood I. Buck, Jr. 

Junior Deacon  Wayne Schutz 

Chaplain  James Elliott 

Sentinel    

 

Members present as per register. (16) Pledge of Allegiance to the flag was done. 

The Sovereign Master welcomed all present. 

 

The Treasurer reported $189.15 in the checking account and $977.19 in the savings account. 

 

A motion was made, seconded and passed to meet the same date as the other bodies, which was determined to be 

October 28, 2000, in the Masonic Temple, Wilmington, Delaware at 11:00 am. 

 

A motion was made, seconded and passed to approve to allow the Secretary to pay any necessary bills that may arise 

between now and the next meeting with a report to be given at that meeting. 

 

.SM Atkinson recognized the following PSMs: Sullivan, Scarlott, Mark Irwin, Patterson, John Irwin, Schueler, and 

Lengel. 

 

The following dignitaries were introduced: 

 

R.W. Charles H. Lengel, Jr. – Deputy Grand Master of Masons in Delaware 

Ill. Warren F. Schueler, Sr. A.A.S.R., Deputy for Delaware 

C. William Tulloch – Puissant Sovereign, Delaware Conclave, Red Cross of Constantine 

Harry M. Sullivan, Jr. – Celebrant Delaware College, Societas Rosecrucianis 

E. James A. Pletz – Eminent Prior, Jesse Green Priory #70, K.Y.C.H. 

 

S.M. Atkinson presented a paper on Co-Masonry. The paper was an informative and interesting look at men and 

women in Masonry together. 

 

The current nominees for new members are Glenn Davis, Randall Mullen, Albert Westerside, Herbert Fulmer, 

Charles Conley, James L. Ferguson, Wayne Slack, Robert V. McDowell III, Eugene R. Small, Archie Bethard, Jon 

Cottrel, James Herrington, Sheldon Edwards, Maurice Barnes and David Coady. 

 

Discussion was held on forming a new Council. 

 

A motion was made, seconded and passed that this Council support the forming of a new Allied Masonic Degrees 

Council in Delaware. 

 

The minutes of the meeting were read and approved as read. 

There being no further business, the Council was closed in form at 11:50 am. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Mark E. Irwin, P.S.M. 

Secretary 

 


